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22nd June 2014
Meeting Attendees:

	Chairman- Evan Murray
	Graham Bates

	Secretary- Colin Ronald
	Graham Giddings

	President- Gary Eaton
	Richard Henderson

	Vice President- Mark Rudd
	Andy Lowe

	
	Helen Seed


REQUIRED ACTIONS SHOWN IN BLUE BOLD BLACK TYPE SHOWS COMPLETE
Minutes / Actions:
	Item 1
	Introduction by Chairman
` 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. He went on to thank everyone for attending the EGM in the morning which he felt was very worthwhile and informative for those members present, all of whom were very much behind the Committee and Fancy Pigeon World. He reminded everyone that they were not attending this Committee meeting for themselves or for their club but for the good of the fancy.



	Item 2
	Apologies
An apology was received from John Thomson.



	Item 3
	Draft Minutes of Meeting Held on 9th February
Graham Giddings proposed and Mark Rudd seconded that these minutes were an accurate record of this meeting subject to a small amendment from Mark Rudd. Carried.



	Item 4
	Matters Arising
All matters were on the agenda.



	Item 5
	Decisions Made by Chairman and Secretary Between Meetings
The decision to increase Claire Whitby’s wages for editing/publishing Fancy Pigeon World from £300 to £400 per issue due to the increased pagination of the magazine.


	Actions
	
	
	


	Item 6
	NPA Management
a. PayPal 10% Commission
The Secretary informed the Committee that all payments received on-line via PayPal incur a 10% charge which is costing the association money. The Chairman suggested a 10% surcharge for paying by this method. Committee agreed. Helen Seed asked if there was a charge to the NPA for receiving payment via BACS? The Secretary said he would find out once on-line banking had been set up. 
b. EE Meeting
Graham Giddings had already issued his report to the Committee via email. The Secretary thanked Graham for attending the EE meeting in Sarajevo (Bosnia) and for taking the time to report the relevant information back to the Committee.
c. EE Membership/ EE Issues
Mark Rudd read out a letter from Heftberger, Schipper and Frindell of the EE Standards Committee which required a response by September 1st. Mark stated that if we wish to continue being affiliated to the EE we would have to tow the party line with regard to making sure there are no perceived animal welfare issues in any British breed standards. Graham Giddings said there was a lot of discussion at the EE meeting about animal welfare issues with fancy pigeon breeds in Switzerland. Mark Rudd went on to say that our current Book of Standards is very out-of-date and we will need a plan of action moving forward as our British breed standards become updated through the breed clubs. The Secretary said he had been approached by member Ken Goodman about receiving updates for the current Book of Standards. These could be digitally printed and sold as loose leaf inserts. Mark Rudd said that British Breed standard updates should be completed and produced first before moving on to foreign breeds. 
d. Selling Surplus Copies of the NPA Magazine
Helen Seed has been actively selling surplus copies of Fancy Pigeon World at Agricultural Shows. Individual copies being sold for £4 each. If anyone buying a single copy subsequently wishes to subscribe they will only have to pay £11 for the remaining 3 issues (as £4 has already been paid for the single issue). This led to a general discussion about the price of membership with the increased cost of posting magazines abroad to foreign members. Graham Bates proposed a membership tier: UK £30, Europe £40, Rest of the World £50. Carried.
There followed a discussion surrounding FPW and it was agreed to: Alter the British Homing World Advert to include Fancy Pigeon World. Include selected articles from FPW in both the British Homing World and Avicultura Europe to market/showcase our new publication.

Junior membership was discussed. The Secretary mentioned that in Germany Junior fanciers are allocated special purple rings for showing in the junior section at Championship Shows. The Committee asked him to investigate this further. 


	Actions
	Add surcharge to PayPal payment online.
Secretary to enquire into BACS charges.
Plan to update the current Book of Standards.
	Secretary
Secretary

Committee
	2014
2014
On-going


	Item 7
	Shows
a. NPA Appointed Judges
As Andy Lowe was not present it was agreed to carry this item over to the September meeting.
b. Agricultural Show List (Fancy Pigeon World)
Mark Rudd stated that only Agricultural Shows affiliated to the NPA should be listed in the magazine and on the website. The Committee agreed. Secretary to supply a list of NPA affiliated agricultural shows to Claire for the March issue. Mark went on to say that the Committee should compile a comprehensive list of all UK agricultural show so we can approach those who are not currently affiliated with a few to promoting our hobby further. 
c. Show Rep Reports
Helen Seed led a discussion surrounding criteria for a future feedback style report from the Committee reps at Championship shows with a view to helping improve the shows. Graham Bates said that the reports would need to be kept positive and encouraging. Mark Rudd had some good ideas surrounding this topic which he offered to bring to the September meeting along with any input offered by other Committee members. 


	Actions
	List of affiliated agricultural shows to for inclusion in FPW
Comprehensive list of all UK agricultural shows.
Criteria to be covered in the NPA reps report for Championship Shows.
	Secretary

Committee
Committee
	Feb 2015
September
September


	Item 8
	Advertising

a) Face Book
Helen Seed offered an update on activity on the NPA Face Book pages.


	Actions
	
	
	


	Item 9
	Any Other Business
Mark Rudd asked the Secretary to respond in writing to an email sent by Andrew Stables which was dealt with by the Committee at a previous meeting.
Mar Rudd read out a letter from John Bragg regarding the Exhibition Fantail.

Graham Giddings asked the Secretary to bring a dozen constitution/rule books to the next Committee meeting. A general discussion ensued surrounding the fact that the current printed rule books were out of date. Graham Giddings said there was no point printing more as they will continually be going out of date. The best approach is to keep the online copy up to date and print it off when required.

Helen Seed said she had a member who had not paid for his FPW advert. The Chairman asked Helen to write to him asking for payment. The Secretary said that the NPA is not in the financial state to offer credit to its members. The NPA needs to receive payment before publishing adverts, issuing rings or merchandise etc.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 16.30 with thanks offered to the Chair.



	Actions
	Letter to the Andrew Stables
Bring c&r Books to next meeting
	Secretary

Secretary
	July
September


Next Meeting-            14th September 2014
Minutes produced by 
Secretary
1

